Notice to the Profession, the Public and the Media regarding Court
Operations following Hurricane Fiona

Provincial Court of Prince Edward island
September 27, 2022

In the wake of Hurricane Fiona, and as restoration efforts continue across the province,
the Premier has announced that the civil service will be opening on a tapered basis, as

infrastructure and staff become available.

Some provincial court matters will proceed on September 28 and 29, 2022 in

courthouses where electricity has been restored as set out below.

The Summerside courthouse at 108 Central Street is open and matters will proceed as

scheduled on September 28 and 29, 2022, unless otherwise advised by the Court.

In Charlottetown, some matters at the courthouse at 3 Harbourside Access Road have
been rescheduled and others will be proceeding. If you have a lawyer, please contact
them for more information. If you are self-represented and have questions about your

appearance, please contact the provincial court at 902-368-1605.

Electricity to the Georgetown provincial courthouse has not yet been restored. Further
6\pmmunicatioh on matters scheduled for September 29, 2022 will be provided on

Wednesday, September 28, 2022.
\

Chief Judge Jeffrey E. Lantz
Provincial Court of Prince Edward Island




